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COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS



DESIGN REVIEW ADVISORY BOARD 
MINUTES
Wednesday, April 11, 2018, 7 p.m., Lower Conference Room


Present:	John Haven, RLA, ASLA, Chair
		Steven Davey
		Christine Perec
		
Meeting called to order at 7:05 pm. The plans, documents, studies, etc. referred to are incorporated as part of the public record and are on file in the Planning and Zoning office. Mr. Corey and Mr. Gibson were not present for the meeting. 

	

Applicant: 
	Dr. Anna Vishart

	Project Address: 
	418 Washington Street 

	Materials Submitted:  
	DRAB application
Renderings and specifications for proposed signage

	Representative: 
	Brian Clayman, Signarama, 458 High Plain Street, Walpole, MA


 
At the last meeting on March, 14, 2018, there were issues regarding the size of Dr. Vishart’s proposed signs. Mr. Clayman discussed this with her, and the decision was made to remove the logo from the sign.  He said that everything should now be within the Sign Code. He summarized the new sign design as standoff dimensional halo-lit letters. This style is in keeping with nearby businesses, and the landlord has approved the new design.  The business is scheduled to open in a week.

The front sign on Bryant Street will have 13 square feet of signage, which is exactly what is available. The side sign on Washington Street is planned at 22 square feet; 29 square feet are available.  The logo in the front window is 2.5 square feet.  The sign itself will be hollow metal with internal LEDs and halo lights backlighting it.

Mr. Haven asked Mr. Clayman about plans to repair the damage to the stone caused by the previous tenant. Mr. Clayman said that the landlord will be responsible for repairing it at some point.  However, the damage of this type can be difficult to repair.  The damage is due to the fashion in which the previous sign was removed.  Mr. Davey asked about the difference in the font size proposed for the front sign in comparison to the side sign. It appears to be stretched vertically.  Mr. Clayman answered that he believes the fonts would be the same.  However, manufacturing restrictions can lead to difficulties creating certain letters in certain fonts.  Because these are fabricated to be hollow, some minor adjustments to the font become necessary.  Originally, the sign was planned to be in the same coloration as the neighboring business, but the landlord did not approve that choice.  Mr. Clayman said that the name of the business is “Dr. Anna Vishart,” so the name is in a larger font with the subtitle beneath it.  The layout of the sign is in keeping with the requests of the business owner.  He is uncertain if the font appearing “stretched” on the front face of the sign is intentional.  Mr. Haven noted a preference for the normally proportioned letters on the side sign, not the stretched proportions of the front-facing signs.  Ms. Perec and Mr. Davey agreed.

Ms. Perec moved to approve the signage as presented with the recommendation of having both signs match the side signage stylistically.  Mr. Davey seconded the motion.  The vote to approve was unanimous at 3-0. 

Mr. Clayman asked if it would be acceptable to begin work on the sign before receiving the approval letter from DRAB.  Mr. Davey reminded Mr. Clayman that the role of the board is advisory, and that he will need the letter from the Board to obtain his sign permit from the Building Department. Mr. Davey did not foresee a problem with Mr. Clayman’s plan.  However, he strongly advocated in favor of the two signs having a matching font. 


	

Applicant:
	
	Forever Young Adult Day Health Center

	Project Address:
	 
	60-70 Milton Street, Dedham, MA

	Property Owner/Address:
	
	David McKay, 9 Rutland Square, #2, Boston, MA

	Materials Submitted:
	
	DRAB application
Renderings of proposed awnings

	Representative:
	
	Ashley Lewis, owner, 42 Grandview Avenue, Saugus, MA 01906


 
Ms. Lewis told Mr. Haven that the goal was a simple, sleek design for two awnings.  It has already been approved by the landlord.  She referred the committee to a mock-up of the sign they have been provided.  The committee requested a view of the building as it exists.  Mr. Davey provided one with his personal computer. Each awning would go over the doors. The material would be black Sunbrella, and the business name would be printed directly onto the sign.  No signage is proposed for the door. However, the door is near the bathroom inside, and Ms. Lewis asked if they could frost it for privacy. The Board said that as long as their logo was not on it, this would not be any problem.  If the business logo is on the frosting, it would be considered a sign and would count toward the square footage allowed. Mr. Haven said that they can put their hours of operation on the door without any problem. There are no plans to alter any other elements of the building exterior.  

Mr. Davey moved to approve the design as shown.  Ms. Perec seconded the motion.  The vote to approve was unanimous at 3-0.  Ms. Lewis asked for clarification on when to meeting the building department.  Mr. Haven said that once they receive a letter of approval from the Design Review Advisory Board, they can bring that to the building department to apply for a sign permit.


Mr. Haven said that the Board had received an application for signage from the Arthur Murray Dance Studio, but the sign is part of a sign package for Dedham Marketplace. It is therefore not necessary for them to see DRAB.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Haven raised the question as to whether the board would be reviewing the signage for groups that have a sign package.  The committee discussed which businesses in town have a sign package.

Review of Minutes

The Board agreed that three people who were present for the meeting should be present to vote those minutes. Therefore, the minutes from March 14, 2018, were not reviewed.

Ms. Perec motioned to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Davey. The vote to adjourn was unanimous at 3-0.  The meeting ended at 7:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,



John Haven, RLA, ASLA, Chair 
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